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	2nd Field Ambulance

is proud to have served our nation in

World War 1, World War 2, Vietnam, and UN Peacekeeping

“Saluting Their Service”
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	Disclaimer

The Vampire Newsletter is published for the membership of the 2nd Field Ambulance Past Members Association, with copies also sent to kindred organisations and ADF personnel.  It is compiled with care, and in good faith, and from sources believed to be accurate at the time of writing.  The views and opinions expressed by members may not necessarily reflect those of the association.  Readers should not act, nor refrain from acting solely on the basis of information contained in the newsletter.  The Association accepts no responsibility for actions taken by readers.
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	The President and Committee

wish each and every one of you

a merry Christmas

and

a happy and prosperous New Year.

Take special care of yourself

and your loved ones

 and have an enjoyable and safe

festive season.
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Sick Parade
	I have heard that Terry Woolmer, Denis Doyle, Noel Fraser and President Joe as well as his good wife Daphne have not been too well lately.  Our best wishes to each of you and know that we are all thinking of you.  We hope that you improve soon. (Ed)
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President’s Message
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Greetings to everyone.

I trust this issue of Vampire finds you all in the best of possible health and for those of you who are not in the best of health we wish you a speedy recovery.

There are now less than twelve months to go before we meet at our Adelaide reunion in October 2008.

I believe that many bookings have been made.  So much so, that Rod Guerin our South Australian representative has had to arrangement for another accommodation venue, besides Levi Park, to accommodate everyone who is going to the reunion.  This is great news to me, your Committee, and I am sure all of you, as it looks like a great number of us will be attending and sharing our pleasure.

The Committee and I are hoping that some members who we haven’t seen at past reunions, or who haven’t been to a reunion for a while, will be there this time.  It will be good to see everyone again.

 I do not have to remind you that we are all getting on, and that many of us would like to renew old acquaintances as we never know what the immediate future holds.  It is indeed very sad to me that we have lost so many members over the years, and that our Honour Roll grows longer.

Daphne has not been enjoying the best of health lately but she is making a good recovery, Both Daphne and myself are very much looking forward to the reunion and to meeting you all again, having a happy time, and talking about old times.

Recently I was very happy to introduce a few more associate members to our great Association,  and  to these  new  members,


	on behalf of us all, I extend a very warm welcome.  Please feel free to share in our social events and get pleasure from our camaraderie.

It really does not seem that long since I took over as your President, but it is already twelve months since Des Harper stepped down at our Albury reunion.  I believe that since then, he has travelled with his dear wife Pat all over Australia, and I am very pleased to report that the travelling Harpers have returned home safely.  I am looking forward to having lunch with Des and Pat in the near future and to hearing their travel tales. 

To Rod Guerin and his dear wife Bridget, and all our South Australian colleagues who are helping with organising our reunion, I extend the thanks of the rest of our Members.

The main aim of our wonderful Association is to keep us in touch with each other, and this has been achieved over the past twenty-one years.  I am confident that this result will continue for many years to come.  Despite a few hiccups, and what organisation doesn’t have these, we should be very proud of what we have achieved so far.

As I sign off my report, Daphne and I would very much like to wish you all good health, and a happy festive season.  If you are travelling, please drive safely and make sure the new year is a good one.

We are always pleased to hear from you, and please do not hesitate to make contact if we can be of assistance in any way.

Regards and best wishes to all,

John (Joe) Cauchi-Gera JP

President


Secretary’s Sitrep

	

	Welcome to another edition of Vampire.  

2008 Reunion

Rod Guerin has provided further info on reunion events and prices (p.13).  Please note the request of our good Treasurer Rodger Eyles (p.7) to pay in advance, so that he and Betty might also enjoy our reunion rather than worrying about collecting and securing moneys at the individual events.

For members who may be contemplating a holiday in South Australia either before or after the reunion, I have included (pp.14-15) a short brief on holiday regions from www.southaustralia.com
Colonel-in-Chief RAAMC
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As a footnote to the story in our last Vampire about the appointment of the Governor - General as Colonel-in-Chief, RAAMC, the G-G has been presented with a replica of the statuette “Simpson with Donkey”.
Heart Health Program

Our local heart health program is gaining in popularity as more veterans join our group.  I urge Members to give this excellent program serious consideration.

The Expression “OK”

During the civil wars when troops returned without casualties, a message was posted for everyone to see, “0 Killed”.  From here, it seems, we get the expression “OK”, which means all is good.
	Colonel Tom Price

Following the story in our previous edition about the Army Slouch Hat, I received a letter from Brian Reeves in Victoria.

Brian is a tour guide for Victoria Barracks in Melbourne, and enclosed a photo of Colonel Tom Price taken in India c.1890 which is reproduced here for Members.  (Note the turn up on the right-hand side).
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Brian has since forwarded a flyer for tours of Victoria Barracks Melbourne, and I have copied the flyer and placed it in the  newsletter for members (p.18).

Unit Scrapbook

I have handed our unit scrapbook to the people chosen to restore our memories.  It is, understandably, a very delicate, difficult and time-consuming task, and I have been assured they are taking great care.

The latest information I have from the restoration team is that they are progressing well.  Although there have been a few problems with pressing and lifting the newspaper clippings that have been stuck down, the restoration has gone better than expected.


	The team will soon start trimming the new pages to size and folding the hinges ready for sewing.  At this stage they can't give me an estimated date for completion, but hopefully the scrapbook may be available for viewing at the Queensland Christmas function, and certainly will be available for our Adelaide reunion.

Army Combat Badge

Those Members of our Association who contacted me about the Army Combat Badge were all eligible, so a group application was forwarded to the “Grey Sponge” (the Canberra bureaucracy) on their behalf.

Understandably, there has been a “flood” of applications from eligible veterans and their organisations (recall the list of eligible units from the previous newsletter), consequently a long wait has had to be endured by our Members.  However, I am pleased to inform you that the ACBs have been received and were forwarded to those Members.


	Membership Renewal

Please check the membership list on the last page to determine whether you need to renew your Association Membership.  A renewal form (yellow) is included for those who wish to renew.

Contributions to Vampire

Thanks to everyone for sending their various inputs to our Vampire, your efforts are very much appreciated.

Best regards to everyone,

Phil Hay
Acting Secretary & Editor

[image: image14.jpg]



Email:  dha09232br@bigpond.net.au
Post:    7 Hartree Court

             Bracken Ridge Q 4017


A veteran and his wife made a deal that whoever died first would come back and inform the other of the afterlife.
Their biggest fear was that there was no afterlife. Following a long life together, the veteran was the first to go, and true to his word he made contact.

"Mary, Mary." .… "Is that you, Fred?" .… "Yes, I've come back like we agreed." 
"What's it like?"

"Well, I get up in the morning and have sex, I have breakfast, go off to the golf course and have sex, I bathe in the sun and then have sex twice.  After that I have lunch and another romp around the golf course, then its sex pretty much all afternoon.  After supper, it’s the golf course again, and then have sex until late at night. The next day it starts all over again."

"Oh, Fred you surely must be in heaven."
"Not exactly, I'm a rabbit."
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Treasurer’s Report
	It is not my intention to produce a comprehensive financial report for this newsletter, as there has been little in transactions since our last reunion.

Suffice to say the account is in a very healthy position because of the outstanding effort by our previous Secretary, Terry Woolmer, in obtaining the grant from DVA.

Our account balance as at 30 / 9 / 2007 is $9,659.25 which includes membership and pre-payments for the Adelaide Reunion.

Having mentioned the Adelaide Reunion it is my intention to have all those attending the reunion to have any outstanding fees and charges paid prior to the event.

	It is just as easy to write a cheque/money order to send to me rather than pay on the night.

This will allow Betty and I to enjoy the reunion with you and not be tied up over the weekend collecting money and worrying about its security.  I know I can count on your co-operation in this regard.

A final statement of monies owing will be forwarded to you with the next newsletter.  However if you wish to pay before then, a payment form (blue) is included with this newsletter.

On behalf of Betty and I, may I wish you all a most enjoyable Festive Season and a Happy and Healthy New Year.

Rodger & Betty Eyles

(We are the Treasurer)
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	Paddy and his missus are lying in bed listening to the next door dog barking.  The dog has been barking for hours and hours.  Paddy jumps up out of bed and says "I've had enough of this".  He goes downstairs.  

Paddy finally comes back up to bed and his wife says, "The dog is still barking; what have you been doing?" Paddy says "I've put the dog in our yard; now let's see how they like it!"
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A Woman Will Understand
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	A veteran and his wife were attending a church service, when about halfway through the service he leans over and says to his wife,

"I just let out a silent fart what do you think I should do?” 

She replies: "Put a new battery in your hearing aid".
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	Do You Remember This?
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[image: image59.jpg]“I got this one for introducing
my secretary to President Clinton.”
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	From Very, Very Deep In The Archives
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	I won’t spoil the fun by dobbing in the person who provided this photo of Pete and Gerry, but Gerry very bravely gave me the OK to include it in Vampire.

Gerry tells me that some of you who were in Melbourne in the 70's may remember Alan Coffey, a Ford car dealer who had radio commercials at that time.  Well, Pete and Gerry wrote and recorded a series of ads for Alan Coffey Ford,

Gerry also tells the ads played on radio for quite a few years after these two performers put the ads down.
Gerry sadly reports that Pete, the guy behind him in the picture, died of a heart-attack in the 80's, at the age of 28.  Yet another wake-up call, Gerry says, to live life to the fullest while we're on this planet!
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	A BEER BEFORE IT STARTS

A Veteran comes in from work, sits down in his favourite chair, turns on the TV, and says to his wife, “Quick, bring me a beer before it starts”.  She looks a little puzzled, but brings him a beer.

When he finishes the beer, he says, “Quick, get me another beer before it starts”. This time she is a little angry, but brings him the beer.  When it is gone, he says, “Quick get me another beer before it starts”.

“That’s it!” she blows her top.  “You bastard!  You waltz in here, flop down on your fat bum, don’t even say ‘Hello’, and then expect me to run around like your slave getting you beer after beer!  Don’t you realize that I cook and clean and wash and iron all day?”

The veteran sighs and says, “Oh bugger, it’s started”.
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Queensland
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Greetings.

As always I would very much like to thank all the Members in sunny  Queensland for their participation in social events that are held from time to time.

It is perhaps unfortunate that some of us live too far away to attend all of our social events, but this is the reason I organise trips away for the Members who live in the south east corner to places where other members live – to bring more of us together.  It is fair to say that we have enjoyed these trips.

Places we have been include Ballina (Terry Woolmer) Maryborough (John and Lorraine Bellert) and Bundaberg (Harry and Mary Butterworth).  In each case we went for a long weekend and our local Member looked after us very well indeed - we thank them all.

On our most recent trip (Bundaberg) we had eighteen keen tourists who enjoyed their trip, and especially the magnificent BBQ lunch put on by our hosts Harry and Mary Butterworth and their family at
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	their beautiful home at Innes Park which is some 16km from  Bundaberg.

I would like to remind Queensland Members that our annual Christmas luncheon will be held on Sunday 9 December in the Blue Room at the Riverside Reception Centre New Farm.  We have fifty-two adults and fifteen children already.   If any others wish to attend, please complete the appropriate form (green - included only for our Queensland Members) and return it to me with a cheque for the relevant amount.  If other Members want to join us, please feel welcome to do so.  Just phone me on (07) 3398 8117.

Queensland financial Members have their Christmas lunch subsidised by fifty percent from the money raised selling Anzac day badges and Remembrance Day poppies.

Which reminds me, once again our branch in Queensland will be selling poppies a few days prior to Remembrance Day this year.  Volunteers to sell these items are needed, so please, if you are available, give me a ring and I will let you know the details of venues and dates/times.

I am pleased to inform our Queensland Members that the Queensland branch has a healthy bank balance, mainly due to the selling of poppies and badges.  As at 7 September our balance was $9,085.16 (including monies received towards our Christmas lunch).  As usual, an audited report will be presented early next year, but Queensland Members are welcome to look at the financial books anytime.

In closing, Daphne and I look forward to seeing as many of you as possible by Christmas.

Regards and best wishes,

John (Joe) Cauchi-Gera JP

Queensland Representative




From The Bundy Photo Album
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COOK and nursing
aide Joyce McMas-
ter show a trolley
layout at the Heidel-
berg Repatriation
Hospital yesterday to
members of the 2nd
Field Ambulance,
Royal Australian
Medical Corps.
The men (from left)
are Pte Rod Guerin,
Pte. John Bednarski and
Pte. Gerard Simmonds.
They are three of the
40 soldiers who will re-
ceive hospital training
in the next fortnight to
equip them for Vietnam.
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commanding officer of
the unit at Puckapun-
yal, said yesterday that
the unit was one of
those warned for move-
ment to Vietnam.

“The opportunity for
members to study the
latest in civilian tech-
niques in their special
fields and close study of
the running of a large
hospital broaden
the specia training
they have already re-
ceived in the Army,” he
said.

The unit has already
trained at Army hospi-
tals but this is the first
time that members have
been attaghed for any
length of time to a ciy-
ilian hospital.
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South Australia & Northern Territory
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Hi to all our members.

Things are moving along quite well for our 2008 reunion, now that we are less than 12 months away we can get started advertising it in all relevant magazines.

Here is some more detail for reunion events:

1. Meet & Greet Friday the 17th of October 2008 - $23.00 per person.
2. Reunion Dinner boat cruise plus bus pick up and drop off - $52.00 per person.
3. Bus tour through Hahndorf then on to Woodside Army Barracks for light lunch, then on to Walkerville RSL for AGM and farewell BBQ  $38.00 per person
 
	Some of the ladies have asked what’s on in Adelaide as far as craft fairs etc.  It is hard to put a date to an event a year in advance, but it is being advertised at the moment that a craft fair at the Wayville Showgrounds is being held on 5th November 2007 for a full week, so I gather they would hold it around those dates next year. Anyone interested should be able to find out definite dates on the web. This is Adelaide’s main showground just 5min south of the city.

Well it’s less than a few weeks to Christmas so ALL of South Aussie personnel would like to wish every one a Merry Christmas.   Stay safe and give a thought to all our comrades currently serving in the forces here and overseas.

Regards to everyone,

Rod Guerin

SA & NT Representative


A couple came for counseling after 15 years of marriage.  When asked what the problem was, the wife went into a passionate, painful tirade listing every problem they had ever had in the 15 years they had been married.

She went on and on and on: neglect, lack of intimacy, emptiness, loneliness, feeling unloved and unlovable, an entire laundry list of un-met needs she had endured over the course of their marriage.

Finally, after allowing this to go on for a sufficient length of time, the therapist got up, walked around the desk and, after asking the wife to stand, embraced and kissed her passionately. 

The woman shut up and quietly sat down as though in a daze.

The therapist turned to the husband and said, "This is what your wife needs at least three times a week. Can you do this?"

The husband thought for a moment and replied, "Well, I can drop her here Mondays and Wednesdays, but on Fridays, I fish."
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South Australia – Tourism
	Adelaide

Spacious boulevards and vibrant inner-city districts, sophisticated architecture and lush gardens.  Immerse yourself in the culture of the city's North Terrace, with its museums and libraries.  Indulge in retail therapy at Rundle Mall, or sample the variety of tastes on offer at the famed Adelaide Central Market.  Visit world-famous Adelaide Oval, or enjoy a retreat to the cosmopolitan seaside suburbs of Glenelg and Brighton.


	Flinders Ranges & Outback

A departure from the hectic pace of big cities, you will experience things that make home look boring.  See the majestic natural amphitheatre of Wilpena Pound, a lost world located inside a giant stone crater.  Go driving into the deep outback and explore legendary desert tracks, or take a scenic flight over the Flinders Ranges.  There are hiking trails, places to fossick for opals, and a desert golf course with no grass.



	Adelaide Hills

Located 20 minutes from Adelaide's CBD, the Adelaide Hills provide a change from the pace of the city.  Lose yourself among the local craft shops and bakeries of villages like Hahndorf and Lobethal.  Or, go for a drive into the countryside and buy freshly picked fruit and vegetables from a roadside stall.  Visit The Cedars, formerly the home of Sir Hans Heysen, and now a living tribute to his artwork depicting the area.


	Limestone Coast

Forged by the ocean and the movement of tectonic plates, the Limestome Coast has been sculpted into a natural playground. There are picturesque Port towns such as Kingston, Robe and Beachport, and impressive volcanic craters and mountain lakes such as the Blue Lake at Mount Gambier, and the spectacular Naracoorte Caves.  Coorong National Park has sandy coast and lagoons, and the terra rossa soils at Coonawarra produce good wines.



	Barossa

The wine capital of Australia, a place where you can get a real taste for the finer things in life.  The Barossa Valley is a relaxed and friendly place where you can share a drink with the people who actually make the region's world class wines.  You might meet them at the Barossa's wineries and cellar doors, or you might run into them at restaurants, or on a golf course.  Of course, there's more to the Barossa Valley than just wine.  You can browse the local art stores for something special to take home, sit in a friendly cafe and enjoy a brilliant cup of coffee, or get out into the countryside and stretch your legs with a walk in a national park.


	Kangaroo Island

A microcosm of different landscapes and environments, with desert dunes, stunning beaches, forests, and farmlands.  A place where you get to see native wildlife in the wild.  In the pasture lands, local farmers produce wine, sheep's milk cheese, and the best Liguran honey you'll get this side of Italy.  On the west coast, where the raging Southern Ocean smashes against impassive rocks, teams of ecologists keep an eye on rare species of seals.  In the east, relax with a quiet drink and a great meal after a day of water sport, then go to see the little penguins make their nightly pilgrimage to the shore.
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South Australia – Tourism
	Clare Valley

This place is home to a working rural community, who uphold traditions that have been passed down through the generations.  You can meet them in lovingly restored heritage towns such as Burra and Kapunda.  You can talk to them at farm shops and cellar doors.  You can share a drink with them, and listen to their stories of life on the land.  And you can soak up the festive harvest season atmosphere that runs through the Valley, all year round.  If you're after a taste of the country, this is as real as it gets.


	Murraylands

Set along the shores of the Murray River, the Murraylands are one of South Australia's favourite aquatic playgrounds. There's nothing that quite compares to a holiday on a houseboat, cruising up and down the river at your leisure in your own floating hotel.  The towns have a relaxed, casual feel - the ideal place to spend a lazy afternoon in the sun after a day of watersports or fishing.  And of course, there are plenty of opportunities to go bushwalking, or enjoy an old-fashioned singalong by the fire at a camping site.


	Eyre Peninsula

A seaside holiday without the crowds.  With more than 2,000 kilometres of coastline, you get as much space to yourself as you need.  You will see sheltered coves and bays that are perfect for fishing, secluded beaches and stunning cliff faces that provide the perfect vantage point for spotting giant whales as they undertake their annual migration through the Southern Ocean.  The peninsula is home to national parks, ancient caves, and the Nullarbor, seaside accommodation and mouthwatering local cuisine.


	Riverland

A place where citrus fruits and stone fruits are grown in lush fields, where the mighty Murray River courses through deep limestone canyons, where world class wines are grown alongside wetlands filled with wildlife.  There's fresh fish, fresh food, and the fresh spray of river water as you waterski behind a jet boat.  Even the simple pleasure of sitting on the banks of the river with a fishing line and a cold drink is something refreshing.  Everything about the Riverland reinvigorates your senses, leaving you feeling fresh too.

	Fleurieu Peninsula

Famed for its laidback lifestyle, with beach breaks for surfers of all experiences, and top fishing spots.  A paradise for diving and snorkelling, with dramatic shipwrecks and stunning marine life, including the famed Leafy Seadragon.  Also home to some of the best produce and vineyards in the country - McLaren Vale, Langhorne Creek, and Currency Creek.  You can find them all in the Fleurieu, as well as national parks, golf courses, and top quality cuisine.


	Yorke Peninsula

Possibly South Australia's favourite holiday spot.  Renowned for their atmosphere and laidback lifestyle, the beaches are great places to go swimming, surfing, fishing or picnicing.  Innes National Park is serene, yet full of wildlife, with bushland, rugged cliffs and secluded ocean beaches.  You can treat yourself to some of the best fishing in Australia, simply by dropping a line off one of the region's historic jetties.  With its breezy pace, Yorke Peninsula is the ideal place to go when you deserve a peaceful getaway.




	The Army Beret


	The standard issue army beret is blue; however, members of the Royal Australian Armoured Corps (RAAC) proudly wear a black beret.

The origin of the “black hat” goes back to the latter days of World War I.

During a British Army Tank Corps dinner held at Bernicourt in 1917, a discussion was held by some officers with regard to what type of uniform the new Corps would wear with the eventual coming of peace.  It was decided to adopt the ‘beret Basque’ which was at the time being worn by the Chars d’Assaut (the French tank regiment). 

The opinion was that the beret, which was black, hid oil stains and was considerably more practical for use with tanks than the khaki peaked cap or the leather helmet.

 
	After some debate a suggestion was put forward to, and approved by, HM King George V in March 1924; however the black beret is only worn, in the British Army, by the Royal Tank Regiment.

The Royal Australian Armoured Corps was granted approval to wear the beret in August 1944.

Although the RAAC commenced the practice of a different coloured beret within Australia, a number of corps and units within the Army have since adopted colours other than the standard blue for their headdress (for example, Special Air Service (fawn), Commandos (green), Military Police (red), and Paratroopers (maroon), to name only a few).

Source – Dress Rules of the Australian Army. 


	Military Medals


	Military medals have been a source of fascination by Australians for generations, with many thousands of ex-service people (and many civilians) turned collector, despite medals not being freely available for wear by all of us. How did the practice of awarding a medal start?

In ancient times, Roman Legions awarded the first legionnaire to go "over the wall" a laurel of oak leaves which was later amended to a gold button.

Napoleon rewarded his bravest soldiers the Legion of Honour, which became an enduring symbol of excellence in France to this day, to the extent where holders of the Ordre Royale de la Legion D'Honneur to give it it's full title, are saluted by gendarmes, and traffic is halted for them to cross a street.


	Decorations, awards, campaign, and service medals are a token of esteem awarded by a country to its most distinguished citizens (and often citizens of other countries).
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Source: Heritage Medals Website




	Cheap Charlie


My apologies to those who have not heard this little ditty before.

For those who have, I thought a trip down memory lane might be in order (Ed).
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	· Uc-dai-loi , Cheap Charlie, 

· He no buy me Saigon Tea

· Saigon Tea cost many, many P,

· Uc-dai-loi he Cheap Charlie 

· Uc-dai-loi , Cheap Charlie,

· He no give me MPC,

· MPC cost many, many P,

· Uc-dai-loi he Cheap Charlie, 

· Uc-dai-loi , Cheap Charlie,

· He no go to bed with me, 

· For it cost him many, many P

· Uc-dai-loi he Cheap Charlie, 
	· Uc-dai-loi , Cheap Charlie,

· Make me give him one for free, Mamma-san go crook on me,

· Uc-dai-loi he Cheap Charlie, 

· Uc-dai-loi , Cheap Charlie,

· He give baby-san to me,

· Baby-san cost many, many P,

· Uc-dai-loi he Cheap Charlie, 

· Uc-dai-loi , Cheap Charlie,

· He go home across the sea,

· He leave baby san with me

· Uc-dai-loi he Cheap Charlie


	Visit Victoria Barracks Melboune


	Tours

Victoria Barracks Melbourne
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Where?             Victoria Barracks Melbourne

                          256-310 St Kilda Road

                          SOUTHBANK  Victoria  3006

                          (Melways Reference  2F H11)

When?               Wednesdays  0930 to 1330

                          (Duration   1.5 – 2 Hrs

Who?                Pre-booked groups only

                         (10 or more people)

                         recognised clubs, organisations

                         and associations and secondary

                         schools (Yr 11&12)

How?               Bookings are essential.

                        For more information & bookings

                        Phone : (03) 9282 5999

Donations?      Adults  $5


	Victoria Barracks in Melbourne has been occupied since 1856 by the British Army until 1870, by the Victorian Colonial Forces, and from federation in 1901 by the Australian defence force.  For nearly 60 years, the Barracks was HQ for the Australian Department of Defence, and during the 1939-45 World War was the location of Robert Menzies and John Curtin’s War Cabinet Room.

Tours of the Barracks include a visit to the War Cabinet Room, General Blamey’s office, the Guardhouse Heritage centre and the “Keep”.

One of our Association members, Brian Reeves, is a tour guide at the Barracks and has kindly offered to show our members around the site when they are in Melbourne.

Whether you are a Victorian resident or a visitor, if you are interested in having a personal tour, contact Brian Reeves on (03) 9705 6294.


Sign Spotted At A Golf Course

ANY PERSONS (EXCEPT PLAYERS) CAUGHT COLLECTING GOLF BALLS IN THIS COURSE WILL BE PROSECUTED AND HAVE THEIR BALLS REMOVED

	Tanks For The Memory
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	De-commissioned Leopard Tanks are now available for gifting to veteran and historical organisations across Australia.

Leopard tanks entered service in 1977 and have been central to the Army’s armoured warfare capability.  The main gun can engage a pin point target at distances up to 2,500m.  Powered by a V-10 four stroke supercharged diesel developing 610kW, the tank has a maximum speed of about 62km/h and can "snorkel" through water.


	To be eligible for consideration for one of these tanks, organisations need to demonstrate that the tank will be of some historical or cultural significance to them.  Due to the limited number of tanks interested organisations are encouraged to register their interest as soon as possible.  Interested organisations should register their interest with the Leopard Disposals Manager, 256-310 St Kilda Road, Southbank  Victoria  3006, or phone (03) 9282 4162.
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	Vietnam Nominal Roll


	For those who haven’t already discovered it, the Vietnam Nominal Roll internet site has been updated and expanded with more detailed information on veterans including units, dates, and an ability to print certificates.  

If you are interested in this information, go to this web address:

http://www.vietnamroll.gov.au/
As well as being able to search by service number and name, information can be obtained through searching by other criteria such as unit, dates of service in Vietnam, date of birth, place of birth, and honours and awards received.  It really is a treasure trove of information.

  .
	However, not all veterans are keen for their information to be made publicly available.  Consequently, a veteran may request suppression of their details in writing at any time.

For more information about the suppression options contact the Nominal Rolls Team on 1300 780 133 (local call charge) or email

nominal.rolls@dva.gov.au
Nominal rolls also are available for: WW1, WW2, Korea and a preliminary roll for the Gulf War at this central access point on the DVA website:

http://www.dva.gov.au/commem/nomroll


SEEN ON THE BACK OF A POO PUMPER
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	Sponsors & Supporters Page


	Whether you plan to travel interstate or around the world, John Dougall OAM at Casino Travel Shoppe can organise all your requirements
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Military Prints, Framing,
Figure Kits, Books & Videos.

(07) 3356 6961
Shop 3, 17 Billabong St,

Stafford Qld 4053 Email: brett@milwkshop.bu.aust.com
Facsimile: (07) 3356 6728 Website: www.bu.aust.com/milwkshop
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	Brig. Tony Gill

Head of Corps

RAAMC


	Who Is That?
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A Crappy Place No Doubt!
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The “Rin Tin Tin” at FSB Isa (near the Long Hai Hills c1970)

Older Than Dirt Quiz
How many do you remember?  Count all the ones that you remember not the ones you were told about.

1. Cho Cho bar

2. Drive ins

3. Candy cigarettes

4. Soft drink machines that dispensed glass bottles

5. Coffee shops or milk bars with tableside juke boxes

6. Home milk delivery in glass bottles with foil stoppers

7. Party lines

8. Newsreels before the movie

9. Packards

10. Blue flashbulb

11. Telephone numbers with 2 letters and 4 numbers

12. Peashooters

13. Wash tub wringer

14. 78 RPM records

15. Metal ice trays with lever

16. Studebakers

17. Cracker night

18. Using hand signals for cars without turn signals

19. Bread delivered by horse and cart

20. Head lights dimmer switches on the floor

21. Ignition switches on the dashboard

22. Heaters mounted on the inside of the wall

23. Real (wooden) ice boxes

24. Pant leg clips for bicycles without chain guards

25. Soldering irons you heat on a gas burner

If you remembered 0-5 - You're still young

If you remembered 6-10 - You are getting older

If you remembered 11-15 - Don't tell your age

If you remembered 16-25 - You're older than dirt!

Don't forget to explain these things to your kids and grandkids. 

Membership List
	31/12/2007

Frank & Lorraine Baker

Alan Bartram

Dave Bowman

Beverly Bowring

Richie & Joi Bright

Don Colbran

Monica Doyle

John Fitzgerald

Kerry Freeman

Tony Gill

Bill & Pamela Gleeson

Geraldine Gregory

Rod Guerin

Kay Harvey

Mal & Maureen Hatwell

Gary Hickey

Doug & Fay Johnston

Kevin Lawler

Frank Lindsay

Gaylene Moody

John Neenan

George & Jennifer Nicholls

Kevin Richardson

George Ruzicka

Daryl & Joan Smith

Adrian Villis

Phil Voss

Brian & Esther Wade

Len Waddington

Peter & Jan Williams


	31/12/2008

David Aurisch

John & Larraine Bellert

Peter Bowring

Egil Burgess

Harry Butterworth

Eddie Chapman

Mal & Joan Cheyne

Neil Clarke

Brian Connelly

Nev Cullen

Kevin & Karren Crawford

Ken & Delma Dean

Rodger & Betty Eyles

Steve Francis

Noel Fraser

Jim Gregory

Fred Gross

Norm Guest

Des & Patty Harper

Doug & Donata Harper

Phil Hay

Ray Hehr

Jim Hoggart

Brian & Mary Joyce

Mick Lanigan

Max Lethlean

Ian Merrilees

Roger Mitchell

Jim & Juanita Mogenson

Win Palmer

Brian Reeves

Bill Rodgers

Dave Salter

Lyn Spragg

Gerry Stevenson

J F Tinkler

Jim & Mrs Townson
	31/12/2009

Trevor Atkinson

Rex Bullock

Marie Connell

Margaret Connelly

Daphne Cauchi-Gera

Brian Havers

Ted Heffernan

Bruce Illingworth

Harry & Maria Janssen

Russell & Joan Kay

Mick & Diane Larkin

Minas Mina

Ian Reschke

Ray Sutton



	31/12/ 2010

Daryl Chamberlain

Clive & Sandra Craig

Denis Doyle

Jean Lamensdorf

Les Phillips

John Taske


	31/12/2016

Tom McLanders


	Life Members

Joe Cauchi-Gera

Rob Villis

Terry Woolmer
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Email address for newsletter contributions or replies to the Editor:  dha09232br@bigpond.net.au
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